Campus Safety Committee Minutes
Meeting Date 1/21/11

Attending:   
 Bret Murphy, Ken Pope, Steve Garcia, Pat Anderson, Heidi Johnston, Adriana Mendez and Kara Coates.
Excused:  Tom Bruns, Heather Steel, Mary Ray
Absent: Bob Byram 

Topics Discussed:
The committee reviewed two new topics to be submitted for inclusion into the GBC Policy and Procedures Manual, emergency procedures section.  Topic one, Person with a Weapon, was approved for submission to the full senate for approval with two minor changes.  Topic two, Timely Warning Notices, was approved for submission to the full senate for approval as written.  The committee discussed both topics and the findings after the last several incidents nationally.  Pat Anderson advised the committee she was obtaining pricing for different types of campus notification systems and would let the committee know as the project progressed.  She also explained the phone notification system GBC paid for, similar to the ECSD system, had been discontinued because it was $10,000 per year.  Bret advised the Fire Department has a similar system that does not have that type of cost.  Bret will have the person handling their system contact Pat.

The committee discussed the project they had agreed to work on last semester, comparing and consolidating departmental safety plans.  It was agreed everyone would submit their departments plans to Pat and she would distribute them plus the campus safety plan.  The next meeting would be to review all the plans and begin work on a consolidated plan.

Steve brought forward his concerns regarding the new regulations concerning Arc Fault Protection.  Steve advised the committee the electrical code section 70E required considerably more safety equipment than the average person could reasonably work in.  Per Steve the mines were discussing and debating how to comply as well.  The committee agreed we would invite Rich Bochman, OSHA Scats, to the next meeting to discuss this topic. 

Kara noted that unlike the chemical storage in Elko, the Pahrump science prep room does not have NFPA signage.  Pat will obtain the correct signage for installation.

Meeting ended with no further discussions.


